Sisul Engineering

158 E Main Street
John Day, OR 97845

Memo

To: City Council and City Manager Nick Green

From: Joe Hitz

CC:

Date: March 19, 2021

Re: 2021 Street Improvement Project — Phase 1 Bid Results

We have completed a review of the Bids submitted & opened on March 19 2021 at
1:00 PM for the 2021 Street Improvement Project — Phase 1.

After advertising the project in the local paper and contacting previous bidders/plan
holders on construction projects in the area, there were 5 contractors that requested the
bid documents/plans. Of these plan holders 3 participated in the non-mandatory pre-bid
site visit. Four (4) contractors provided bids on the Project.

Tidewater Contractors, Inc. $73,319.00
Iron Triangle LLC $101,848.96
Hueckman Construction $107,850.00
Harney Rock and Paving, Co. $174,211.00

The required completed proposal forms, bidder's certification, employee drug test
certification form, insurance certification form, and first tier subcontractors form were
provided in the allotted time, therefore all valid bids. We have provided the attached
sheet showing a bid tab, based on the unit prices, and bid quantities; two (2) of the bids
changed from the apparent prices at the bid opening but, it did not affect the bid order.

Tidewater Contractors, Inc. provided the low bid for Schedule A and Schedule B. The
bid prices are reasonable for this project and it is our opinion that the City of John Day
should accept this bid and issue a “Notice of Intent to Award”. If you have any
questions about our evaluation or recommendations, please feel free to contact us.

Sincerely,
SISUL ENGINEERING..~ -
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" JosefK. Hitz, PE
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